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Greetings Dear Pastor: 

Another month has passed and I saw
another child get married. Two down and
one more to go.  The last wedding will be
July 18 , then we head back to Thailand.th

My 27 year old daughter Rachel graduated
from Bible college on May 8  and then got
married on May 23rd. During this time we
were able to stay in her house and spend

time visiting some of our supporting
churches in East Texas. 

th

We also presented our mission in two new
churches. Unfortunately, we have recently

lost several supporting churches, and we are
working hard to make up for that loss. If any
of the churches we presented to during our
deputation are still considering partnering

with us, we sincerely hope they will.

Thailand news: The man Sutin who helped
our church for two months left at the end of
April. However, God moved on his heart to

return and take the job.  He listed three
reasons:  1) The need of our area.  2)He has

never experienced a ministry like ours.  3) He
wants to focus on the Lord and improve his

English translation skills. 
He starts June 15 ! Praise God!th

Missionary Todd Painter 

This is my daughter Rachel who
graduated May 8  from Bible college

in Longview, TX.  She was on the
“A” honor roll and received the top
award for most souls saved for the

school year. (My other daughter
Beka finished right behind Rachel
for souls saved.) Rachel will be the

new high school math teacher in
Longview Christian Academy.   

th

Nyin got saved this month as the
work in Thailand continues. There
is soul winning every Thursday and
Saturday. The services have been

averaging in the mid 30's every
week. We have also had 7 first

time visitors this month.
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 Rachel Painter married Jacob Dean
on May 23 . It is an honor and a

blessing to give my daughters away
to such fine young men. I will now

have the privilege of giving away my
next daughter this coming July. In

the month of June my wife will have
a test done on her heart to make
sure that everything is okay. I will

also have my yearly doctor
appointment for my blood

condition. 
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